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Greetings Bull Dog Nation!

Happy 2014! I hope this letter 

finds you in great spirits and 

good health. We have had a 

remarkable year and look forward to 

2014. 

Our organization continuously strives 

for new ways to promote and support 

excellence at Columbus North. While 

we offer scholarships for the students, 

we also support our faculty through 

enrichment development and 

conferences. This past year, English 

teachers at both the high school and 

middle school levels were invited 

to participate in a comprehensive 

continuing education conference. This 

was made possible through the Shirley 

Lyster Endowment Fund, named in 

honor of the long-time English teacher, 

including a 33-year stint as department 

chair, at North. The organization takes 

great pride in helping the faculty in 

ways the public cannot. With your 

help, we can expand our faculty 

support programs. Please read Rick 

Weinheimer’s article (current English 

department chair) about the Shirley 

Lyster Endowment Fund on page three. 

As noted in our last newsletter, we 

hosted the inaugural Hall of Fame 

Induction ceremony in September 

when we inducted nine outstanding 

alumni. My sincere thanks to those 

who were able to attend the event 

and celebrate our remarkable alumni. 

Pictures from the event and directions 

on how to nominate future candidates 

are highlighted on page four. We look 

forward to the continued success of the 

Hall of Fame event this fall as we induct 

another class of honorees. 

As we outline the New Year, the focus of 

2014 will be the ongoing growth of the 

association through our scholarships, 

faculty programs, and events. One 

of our goals is to secure a lead gift for 

the association so we can continue to 

create a permanent endowment for 

scholarships and enrichment programs. 

In order to do so, we have established the 

Help Us Build Up Bull Dogs campaign to 

encourage the Bull Dog nation to help 

us reach our goal of raising $10,000 

through donations and memberships. 

Look for the hashtag, #HUBUB on our 

website and Facebook page for more 

information. With over 30,000 living 

alumni, I know this is something we 

can accomplish. To donate, visit www.

columbusnorthalumni.org. In addition 

to this, for alumni who would like to 

leave a legacy in their estates, they may 

bequeath to the association. I look to the 

future with optimism as we expand the 

organization with the generous support 

of our alumni.

Lastly, I want to close by reiterating 

the Bull Dog pride that makes our 

school unique. How fortunate we are 

to have such a rich history filled with 

extraordinary teachers, staff and alumni. 

We are all united through the Columbus 

blue we wore and the pride we shared 

in our time spent as a Bull Dog.

Wishing you the best New Year!

Visit columbusnorthalumni.org
for more information!

Stay Blue!

Pete King (‘72), President



This year, we introduced an inaugural fundraising campaign to 
help us secure a permanent endowment for scholarships and 
enrichment programs. Help Us Build Up Bull Dogs, or HUBUB for 
short, was initiated in the fall of 2013.  Our goal is to raise $10,000 
in order for us to sustain and expand both student and faculty 
support. Our mission is to promote and support excellence 
at Columbus North High School for its students, faculty and 
alumni. We are devoted to developing new initiatives while 
actively supporting loyalty, camaraderie and school spirit. As 
of January 1, 2014, we have raised approximately $4,000. Thank 
you to our supporters! For 
more information, to donate, 
or to track our progress, visit 
columbusnorthalumni.org.

Pamela Robillard Mackey (‘74)
Pamela Robillard Mackey made her mark at 
Columbus North when she won four individual titles 
and the IHSAA Mental Attitude Award in the girls 
state gymnastic tournament. Mackey graduated 
from the George Washington University Law School 
in 1985 and currently practices criminal defense and 
complex civil litigation. Mackey has defended many 
high profile cases and has represented clients such 
as Kobe Bryant. 

Tim Grimm (‘78)
Tim Grimm is an award-winning 
singer and songwriter, and actor. 
With more than 30 acting credits, 
including both television and film, 
Grimm has worked with greats 
like Harrison Ford and Dennis 
Quaid. Grimm’s music has also 
found success. Each of his past 
five recordings have reached 
the top of the Folk or American-
roots charts. Grimm resides on 
an 80-acre farm with his family in 
Southern Indiana.

Jamie Hyneman (‘74)
A special effects expert, James Franklin “Jamie” 
Hyneman is a co-host of Mythbusters, a science 
entertainment television program produced for 
the Discovery Channel. Hyneman also owns M5 
Industries, the special effects workshop where the 
show is filmed and is one of the designers of the aerial 
robotic camera system, Wavecam, used in sports and 
entertainment events. 
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Meet our
Notable Alumni

Mark Your Calendars!
Be sure to check www.

columbusnorthalumni.org 

for up-to-date

information regarding 

events and reunions. 

To share information 

about an upcoming 

reunion, please con-

tact Hedy George at 

812-376-4256 or email 

cnhsalumni@bcsc.

k12.in.us

02

Interested in a Tour?
In 2013, North 

completed a 3-year 

renovation and 

remodel of the school, 

including 18 new 

classrooms. If you 

would like to plan a 

visit, please contact 

Hedy George to 

schedule a tour. Call 

812-376-4256 or email 

cnhsalumni@bcsc.k12.

in.us.
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Continuing Education
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I was working in my office one day when 
Opportunity knocked. It came in the 
form of Hedy George and Pete King, 

representatives of the Bull Dog Alumni 
Association. Hedy said to me, “If you had 
money to use to benefit English teachers 
and students, what would you do?”

That’s a question any department chair 
would love to hear, and the source of the 
funding for that question came from a 
branch of the BDAA, the Shirley Lyster 
Endowment Fund, created under the 
name of the long-time English teacher and 
department chair. Having worked under 
Shirley’s tutelage for 21 years, my mind 
turned to ways to use the money that 
would reflect Shirley’s vision as an educator. 

One of her foundation beliefs was in 
the power of curriculum development, 
collaboratively created by classroom 
teachers. Another was the value of 
alignment of themes and skills taught year 
to year. A third was empowering teachers 
to make decisions about what and how 
to teach, decisions that directly impact 
student learning and engagement. Could a 
single plan incorporate these beliefs?

Yes! A grant was written, asking for funding 
for substitute teachers so that 26 teachers, 
12 from Northside and 14 from North, could 
spend two full days working together. The 
goal: “To plan collaboratively and create 

curriculum that has scope, sequence, and 
alignment to the common core standards.” 
The Bull Dog Alumni came through with 
the funding.

On November 1, 2012, we gathered in the 
Terrace Room of the BCSC Administration 
Building. The teachers were organized 
into five Goal Action Teams: 1. Literature, 2. 
Writing, 3. Literacy, 4. Research/Technology, 
and 5. Promotions. Equipped with a copy 
of the common core standards and a 
common passion for students, they went to 
work. The energy in the room was palpable. 
Conversation flourished and laptop keys 
clicked: classic novels, UDL, website literacy, 
listening skills, persuasive writing, free verse 
poetry, PBIS, writing contests, technical 
manuals, presentation skills, standards-
based vocabulary, research documentation, 
best practices, real world relevance. At the 
end of the first day seventh grade teacher 
Shannon Kennedy was pleased by the 
literature discussions, both philosophical 
and practical, “Students will benefit by 
having a wide range of literature choices 

will little or no overlap.” 

Five weeks later on December 6th, the 
group reassembled to follow up, dig 
deeper, and expand their ideas. Plans took 
shape. Big ideas grew from small ideas. 
Professional conversation led to questions, 
intense thought, and instances of laughter. 
“Our professional collaboration,” stated 
teacher Katie Chaplin, “will have a long 
term benefit for our students. Having 
open communication between teachers 
of all grade levels allows us to become 
the proverbial ‘village’ that is needed to 
raise (and educate) a child.” Mimi Bingham 
summed up the two-day experience, “These 
days were gifts for the mind and soul! They 
provided a wonderful opportunity to have 
important English conversations.”

Opportunity knocked. The Bull Dog Alumni 
Association provided. Twenty-six teachers 
collaborated. Three thousand students 
benefited.

by Rick Weinheimer

“Having open communication 
between teachers of all grade 
levels allows us to become the 
proverbial ‘village’ that is needed 
to raise (and educate) a child.” 

-Kate Chaplin

photo by Hedy George



Know an outstanding Bull Dog and wish to nominate? 
Nominations for the 2014 Hall of Fame Induction will be 
accepted until May 1, 2014. Candidates must be a graduate 
of Columbus High School/ Columbus North High School for a 
minimum of twenty years at the time of nomination. Be sure 
to visit columbusnorthalumni.org for the nomination form.

Last September, the Bull Dog 
Alumni Association had the honor 
of inducting nine outstanding 
alumni into our Alumni Hall of 
Fame. More than 100 supporters 
attended the inaugural induction 
ceremony to bask in their Bull 
Dog pride and to celebrate the 
inductees. “It was an extraordinary 
event. Bull Dogs from across the 
decades were there sharing the 
good news and their heartfelt 
feelings,” president Pete King said. 
Additional photos are available on 
our website. 

2013 Hall of  Fame
Ceremony Recap
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      The new Hall of Fame display is located in the recently remodeled 
commons at Columbus North (photo by Maggie Kim)  Trophies 
presented to inductees (photo by Julie Pruitt)    Bull Dog Alumni 
Association President, Pete King, inductee Robert Stewart, BDAA 
Director Hedy George (photo by Julie Pruitt)      Inductees Robert 
Stewart, Shirley Lyster, Tom Spurgeon (photo by Maggie Kim)        From 
left: Harry McCawley on behalf of Chuck Taylor, Jim Foulke on behalf 
of Dutch Fehring, Mary Martha Eddy on behalf of Ray Eddy, Robert 
Stewart, Shirley Lyster, Tom Spurgeon, John Carmichael on behalf 
of Bill Stearman, Nancy Lewis on behalf of Ross Barbour, David 
Newkirk on behalf of Sandra Bridges Newkirk (photo by Maggie Kim)
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STEPHEN & JULIA ABEDIAN
BOB ADAMS
BART & BEV ADDIS
FRANK AKER
AMERICAN PIE/ED NIESPODZIANI  
KATHRYN AMOS
JOHN & LOIS ANDERSON
DOLORES ANDRESS
STEVE ANDRESS
FRED ARMSTRONG
DAN ARNHOLT
RONALD ARNOLD
RAY ARTEBURN
JIM & LIBBY ARTHUR
LINDA BALLENTINE
KATHERINE HUTSEN BAUMGART
TERESA BAY
BEATTY KIDS   
JOAN & BILL BECKER
TONY BECKWITH
MIKE & CAROL BEHLING
LINDA BEHRMAN
TOM & SHEILA BEHRMAN
DENNIS BEIKMAN
AL BETZ
MIMI & NOLAN BINGHAM
TIM & JILL BLESS
AMANDA BODART
KIRSTEN BOUTHIER
RYAN BOYER
RYAN BRADBURY
JENNIFER & JAMIE BRINEGER
DARIN BROOKS
STEVE BROOKS
TOM & CHERYL BROSEY
JAMES BROWN
LINDA BROWN
SHAUNA BRUMMET
NAN BURTON
RICK & JANE BUSH
TOM & MARY BUTLER
ROBIN CAIN
JOHN & SANDY CARMICHAEL
KRISTIN & KIRA CAZENAVE
MARLENE CHESTNUT
JENNIE CHRISMAN
PHYLLIS CHRISMAN
DAVID & RACHEL CLARK
CLASS OF 1941  
CLASS OF 1944  
CLASS OF 1945  
CLASS OF 1947  
CLASS OF 1952  
CLASS OF 1955  
CLASS OF 1955 LUNCH BUNCH
CLASS OF 1960  
CLASS OF 1963  
CLASS OF 1964  
CLASS OF 1970  
CLASS OF 1977  
CLASS OF 1982  
CLASS OF 1990  
CNHS BUSINESS DEPT  
CNHS COUNSELING CENTER  
CNHS CROSS COUNTRY PARENTS 2012
CNHSMEDIA.COM   
CNHS STUDENT ASSEMBLY  
BOB & SAUNDRA COFFMAN
JAMES COLEMAN
JAMES COLLIER
LISA COOLEY
GARY COON
JACK COOPER
PATRICIA COX
PAT CRIMMINS
HERSCHEL CRIPPEN

 ROSEMARY CRITZER
 BILL DANIEL
 LESLEY GEORGE DANIELE
 MARY DECKARD
 TOM & KATHY DELL
 JERRY DENNY
 PAUL & DOTTY DINKINS
 MIKE & SUSAN DORENBUSCH
 DAVID DOUP
 DAVID DWYER
 TERESA EBERHARD
 EDWARD & VIVIAN ECKERLY
 DOUG EMIG
 DENISE ENGEL
 LEW & MARG ESSEX
 GEORGE & STELLA ESTEP
 SANDY ETNYRE
 PAT EULER
 CAROL EVANS
 DIANE FAIRBANK
 FEHRING FAMILY   
 MIKE & BARB FELTNER
 JOE FINKE
 SANDRA FINKE
 DAVID & MARYANN FOIST
 JIM FOULKE
 BILL FOX
 SANDRA FOX
 BOB & NOEL FRANKE
 NATHAN & SARAH FRASIER
 KATHY FREE
 MICHELLE FREED
 TAMMY FREELAND
 STEVE FUSHELBERGER
 RUTH ANN  GALLANT
 KEN & HEDY GEORGE
 LINDA GHENT
 CATHY GILMORE
 TERI GLACKIN
 STEVE & SUSAN GOBERT
 KRIS GOHN
 ALMA GOMMEL
 JEANNINE GONSALVES
 JUAN MATEO GONZALEZ
 MARK GORBETT
 MARK & JANIE GORDON
 DINA BERRY GRAHAM
 AARON GREENLEE
 ADAM GREENLEE
 CLIFF & JOANN GREENLEE
 ZACHARY GREINER
 CHUCK & LINNDA GRIMES
 SUSAN GRODECKI
 ROGER HACKMAN
 JOHN HALL
 LINDA HALLUM
 MARY HAMLIN
 KAREN HARDWICK
 DON HARRIS
 DOUG HARRIS
 DOUG HARTER
 ROB HARTER
 BERNIE HAYES
 DENNIS HEARNE
 KEN & LORI HEDRICK
 EVA HENRY
 MAX HENRY
 KELLY HENTHORNE
 JEFF & JENN HESTER
 JOHN & MARIANE HINDS
 JIM HOLLAND
 HOLLENBECK FRIENDS   
 SHAYLA HOLTKAMP
 DAVID & NORMA HORN
 HARRY HORN
 VICKI HOWARTH

 BEVERLY STORM HUBLER
 TIM HUFFMAN
 YOGI HUTSEN
 MARY ANN JOHNSON
 KEN & AMY KAISER
 WAYNE KALKWARF
 DEAN & KAREN KAMMAN
 CYNTHIA KARWACKI
 JOHN KEACH
 MARY & TOM KENDRICK
 WENDY KESTNER
 TAMARA KIEL
 MICKEY & JENNY KIM
 PETE & CATHY KING
 DAVID & LISA KINNEY
 JIM KLEINHENZ
 KRW PROPERTIES   
 JAY LAHEE
 DARLENE LAINE
 BRUCE LANE
 STEVE & DENISE LARSON
 BETSY BAKER LASKEY
 MARK & MARABETH LEVETT
 DR JOHN & LIZ LIPSON
 LOG YEARBOOK   
 MICHELLE LOHEIDE
 KAREN LOWE
 KAREN LOY
 LUTHER GIRLS   
 SHIRLEY LYSTER
 MARBLE FAMILY   
 GREG & JULIA MARSHALL
 JENNIFER MARTIN
 WILLIAM MARTIN
 CINDY MASON
 JOE MATHIS
 MIKE & MARSHA MAYES
 COLLIS MAYFIELD
 TOM McCLINTIC
 JOSH MCCOY
 JOHN & GERT MCGOVERN
 BECKY MCKINNEY
 MIKE & TERRI METZ
 MARSHALL MIDDENDORF
 GERALD MIHAY
 DICK MILLER
 LYNN & JANICE MONTGOMERY
 GARY & KELLY MOODY
 AIMEE MORRIS
 LORA MOTE
 SANDI MUELLER
 JOHN MUNN
 SANDRA MURRAY
 WILLIAM MUTZ
 MIKE NEHRING
 GARY NEUEN
 GRETCHEN NEWELL
 MARTHA A. NEWSOM
 PAUL & SUSIE NOLTING
 CHIP & JULIE ORBEN
 STANLEY & JANET OWEN
 JERRY PANKOW
 JIM & SUE PARIS
 AMY BOAZ PAWLUS
 EDWARD & KIM PENCE
 GREG & DENISE PENCE
 LARRY PERKINSON
 MIKE & MARILYN PERRY
 JAMES PETRO
 YVONNE PHILLIPS
 PHIL PICKENS
 BOB PREWITT
 ANDREA QUICK
RON RAPP
JIM RAY
JERRY RECORDS

SHIRLEY RICHARDS
CHUCK RICHARDSON
DAVE & SUE RICHTER
DEBBIE RIGA
KARMEN RILEY
RICK RISLEY
MIKE & DIANE ROBBINS
JEANNINE ROBERTS
PAULETTE ROBERTS
WAYNE ROBERTS
SHIRLEY WILLE  ROGERS
LORI ROWEN
LARRY & CONNIE GELFIUS RUBLE
MICHELLE RUSHALK
BARBARA BONNELL  RUSSELL
BILL & NAN RUSSELL
LOUIE & KAREN RUSSELL
BARBARA SALEE
BOB SAWIN
EMILY SCHEIDT
SCHMIDT BROTHERS   
PATSY SCHOOLER
 VIVIAN SCHROER
HUTCH & KEVINA SCHUMAKER
BEV & STEVE SCHWANINGER
DAVE & JANE SEAL
SEWELL GIRLS   
DAN SHARP
DAVE & SUZIE SHAW
ROBERT SHEEDY
JOE & KATHLEEN SHEEHY
RON SHOOK
WENDY LUCAS SHOOP
SAM & FRAN SIMMERMAKER
ARDUS SMITH
CYNTHIA SPANN
JASON & JULIE SPEER
LAURA SPINKS-HOWE
STAWICKI FAMILY   
WILLIAM “BILLY” STEARMAN
MIKE & TRACEY STEVENS
ROBERT STEWART
DANA STIDHAM
SUSAN ST. JOHN WALTERS
JANICE STONE
JANET STONER
KIM  STOVER
JIM & JACKIE STRIETELMEIER
MAX STROUD
BILL STULTZ
JAYNE SURFACE
JOE SWOPE
SUSAN HATHAWAY TANTILLO
CAROLYNN THAYER
THE TRIANGLE   
DAVID & KELLY THOMPSON
NADINE  TOVEY  THORNTON
TONY & JAALA TRAVIS
 VOELZ FAMILY  
 JAMES & BRENDA VOGEL
 BUTCH & KITTY WADE
 RICK & RACHEL WADE
 DAVID & BETSY WARBLE
 SHANNON WEIGAND
 BETTY BROWN WELCH
 GILDA WETTSCHURACK
 RICHARD & DONNA WHITE
 GENNA WILLIAMSON
 MARK WINTERBURG
 RAY & SHARON ZEIGLER
 ROXANNE ZEIGLER-SWOPE

The Buy-A-Brick project has been an ongoing campaign since 2011. As of January 1, 2014, approximately 410 bricks have been purchased. The next installation of bricks will 
occur this spring. The following list of names reflect the donors who purchased brick(s). These donors names do not necessarily reflect the names printed on the bricks. An 

order form is available on the back of the newsletter or on our website, columbusnorthalumni.org. Thank you to our supporters.
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build-a-walkway • build-a-memory • build-the-future
Buy-A-Brick

graduation • special teacher • championship • honor • coach • special event • team • club • retirement • performance • memorial 

Brick Information:
• Text will be centered with 
standardized CAPITAL letters
• Bricks will be randomly placed at 
the outside designated area at the 
new entry to the school
• A card of acknowledgment is 
available upon request
• Orders are accepted all year, but 
bricks will be installed once or 
twice per year
• Questions? Email Hedy George, 
Executive Director: cnhsalumni@
bcsc.k12.in.us or 812-376-4256

To Order:
Make checks payable to the Bull Dog Alumni Association, Inc. and mail to 1400 25th Street, Columbus, IN, 
47201, Attn: Hedy George, OR order online at the Bull Dog Alumni website, columbusnorthalumni.org
Donor’s Name________________________________________________________________________
Address_____________________________________________________________________________
City_______________________________________ State_____________________________________
Phone_____________________________________ Email_____________________________________

THANK YOU VERY MUCH FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

Brick Size 4” x 8” ($60.00)
Max 3 lines

Brick Size 8” x 8” ($100.00)
Max 6 linesOR

16 characters per line maximum including spaces and punctuation.
Print the name and/or message as you wish it to appear.
(All engravings are subject to approval by the Bull Dog Alumni Board of Directors.)
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1
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2

Line
3

Line
4

Line
5

Line
6

Join online at www.columbusnorthalumni.org! • Like us on Facebook! • Follow us on Twitter @BullDog_Alumni!
This newsletter was developed, designed and produced by Natalie Bush (‘10) and Maggie Kim (‘10)


